
 

AD 23-101 Cease CIRs for COVID  

Provider Notice 
To: All Providers 

From: PerformCare  

Date: February 2, 2023 

Subject: AD 23-101 Cease CIR reporting for COVID 19 Positive Members 

 

 
At the onset of the COVID 19 pandemic, PerformCare notified providers to submit Critical Incident 
Reports for Members who tested positive for COVID 19 using the “other “category to meet OMHSAS 
reporting requirements for that data. 
 
Effective February 6, 2023, Providers should cease submitting CIRs for Members who test positive 
for COVID 19.  We encourage all providers to continue to follow CDC guidelines for COVID 
precautions for staff and members.      
 
Facilities who experience COVID 19 positive outbreaks among staff or patients and which impacts 
admissions or capacity to accept referral should continue to report those updates to their 
PerformCare Account Executive. 
 
Please contact your account Executive if you have any questions about this notice.   
 
 
 
cc: Lisa Hanzel, PerformCare 

Scott Suhring, Capital Area Behavioral Health Collaborative 
Missy Reisinger, Tuscarora Managed Care Alliance          

 PerformCare Account Executives 




